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United States .and Canadian officials met in Washington,
D .C . on January 16 to discuss the Garrison Diversion-Unit and
the effects of the project on waters flowing into Canada .
Marcel Cadieux, Ambassador to the United States of America,
chaired the Canadian Delegation which included the Senior
Assistant Deputy Minister of Environment Canada, Jean Lupien .
The United States Delegation was co-chaired by the Assistant
Secretary of the Interior, Jack Horton, and Richard Vine,
Deputy Assistant Secretary of State for Canadian Affairs .

Ambassador Cadieux noted that the Government of
Canada is firmly convinced, on the basis of studies conducte d
in the United States and Canada, and on the basis of information
provided by the United States in response to questions raised
by Canadian officials at the August 28 meeting, that the
Garrison Diversion Unit, as currently envisaged, would have
adverse effects on the Souris, Assiniboine and Red Rivers ,
and ultimately Lake Winnipeg, which would cause injury to
health and property in Canada .

American officials stressed the commitment of the
United States Government to Article IV of the Boundary Waters
Treaty which specifies that neither country shall pollut e
water crossing the boundary "to the injury of health or property"
in the other country . American officials also reiterate d

their pledge that-no project construction potentially affecting
waters flowing'into Canada would be undertaken unless it is
clear that this United States' obligation under the Treaty
would be met .

Officials discussed in detail the question of
the effects of project return flows on waters flowing into
Canada and the obligations of.both nations under the Boundary
Waters Treaty . Canadian officials cited injury to health and
property in Canada that the project, as presently planned, would
cause . They further noted that the water quality of the Souris
River was already low, and that the Garrison Diversion Unit
could preclude future developments on the Souris River in Canada .

United States' officials stated that construction
on the'Souris River was not scheduled to begin until 1981 and
stressed the need for further consultation . Bureau of
Reclamation officials stated that many aspects of the project
would have beneficiat effects on Canada, and that return
flows from the project would improve-the quality of Souri s
River stream-flows during long periods of each year, particularly
when flows are low .

The United States requested further data regarding
specific uses of the water in Canada for a full evaluation
of return flow effects on Souris River stream-flow .
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